Kingston Action Group 
Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 14 November 2023
Present: Vicki Scott,  Steve Berry,  Catherine Dampney, Will Dorman, Cllr David Hoare, Barrie Lambert and Rob Watson. There were no apologies for absence.
Note.  Vicki welcomed Will Dorman who had rejoined the Group after an absence. 
1. Minutes of the meeting held on 26 September were approved. There were no matters arising not covered by agenda items.
2. Finance
2.1
A statement was circulated shortly after the meeting. Following the receipt of £3000 from Kingston Parish Council for planting in the village,the balance shown in the most recent bank statement dated 6 October was £4079.02. Taking account of various payments owing to members of the Group, the true balance was £2073.59, of which £1909.20 was earmarked for village planting. This left £96.23.
2.2
 This sum would increase by £81 when payment was received from the SDNPA (CARES – Community Action Resilient Ecosystems Sustainability – lest anyone forget again!!) ) for the rent for the year beginning 1 April, by a further amount when the insurance payment was received and still further by additional money anticipated from CARES.
3. Community Garden
3.1
Steve had still to put up the digital photos printed by Tony for display on the notice board, which was to have a new lock. A leak was to be repaired shortly and the new sign, ordered by Catherine from Signosaurus, would soon be evident.
3.2
Catherine hoped to be able to circulate a draft Health and Safety report on the Garden as soon as her laptop had been repaired.
3.3
Following Rob’s  most recent requests, Lewes District Council had installed a new gate at the second entrance to the Garden, thus facilitating access by wheelchair and underlining our right of way. There was, however, no news from LDC regarding the ownership of the fence separating our Garden from the adjoining land at 9 Gows Croft. 
3.4
 The water tank had been re-located next to the shed and David had completed the linkages between this, the gutters and the water butts. Potentially therefore we now had storage facilities for more than 1600 litres of water, possibly enough to see us through a future dry summer. We might still need additional water butts, however, on the other side of the shed.
3.5
At the last meeting, it had been agreed to buy  seating made from re-cycled plastic. This had now been delivered. It was hoped that the flat area next to the shed could be constructed shortly using 12 newly purchased paving slabs.
3.6
With these developments, the infrastructure of the garden as currently envisaged was now complete, with the exception of the bog garden. Catherine offered to consult a friend for advice on how best to go about this. We already had the necessary pond liner and leaky hose.
3.7
Rob had drafted an article for the next edition of The Kingston News, for which the deadline was 1 December. This would be a colour edition and it was hoped that we could feature the new seating in situ, as well as the water tank and photos of how the garden had looked in September when the Cosmos had been at its best.
4
KPC update
4.1
There had still been no decision yet following the hearing on 21 August at County Hall in Lewes on the subject of the proposed footpath between the ridge (Windmill Field) and Ashcombe Lane at Audiburn. The Inspector deciding the outcome had power to accept the proposal, reject it outright or accept it in principle with modifications to take account of objections from affected landowners and householders. It was hoped that he would adopt the third course.
4.2
Ownership of the bridleway linking St Pancras Green and The Street was believed to lie with those who had inherited the house called Juggs Way. David had contacted the people concerned about the repair to the gate at The Street end of this path but had had no response.
4.3
Installation of the sporting and leisure equipment on St Pancras Green was now complete.
4.4
Planning permission for a house on Top Yard had been granted but work there had yet to begin.
5
South East In Bloom
Vicki had purchased a frame for the gold certificate awarded to the village. David would put this up in The Pavilion. 
6
Nature Recovery Group 
6.1
The Group was in the process of revising the proposals for changes to the management regime  on St Pancras Green, following a somewhat rowdy KPC meeting on 13 September. It was possible that these would not now be advanced until the spring of 2025.
6.2
Plans to strip turf from a small area near the tennis courts and sow the area with wildflower seed in October having foundered, this work would now be held over until the Spring,
7
Traffic 
7.1
John Bewick had completed  the recruitment of volunteers for the Community Speedwatch initiative and they had all passed the necessary preliminary online tests. Arrangements for their formal training awaited John’s return from holiday.
8
Paths
8.1
The path between the paddock attached to Juggs Way house and the churchyard, cleared by the Action Group in June had recently been cleared again, this time more drastically. Group members had also cleared leaves from the cycle path towards Spring Barn Farm.
9
The next meeting would be held on  20 February at  4.45 at The Pavilion.
